
Thornton Curtis Parish Council  

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held 23
rd

 August 2010. 

Present:- In the Chair Cllr P. Grainger, Cllrs;- Mrs S. Hargreaves, I. Whelpton, W. Crampin, R. Brixton, 

A. Tulloch 

In Attendance:- Mrs L. Underwood (clerk) Ms E. Trubshaw, Mrs S. Leach 

1. Apologies – Apologies were received and accepted from Ward Cllrs D. Wells, P. Clark & J. 

Wardle and Cllr. Mrs Spink. 

2. Declarations of Interest – Cllr Grainger declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the 

play area. 

3. Northfield Farm 2010/0876 – A planning application had been received, all Cllrs were 

reasonably content with the two dwellings proposed in the notification. There were 

concerns expressed about any future development  and the entrance on to Main Street. 

There were no objections to the current application however it would be noted that any 

future development could have an impact on existing dwelling and a request would be made 

for an assessment of traffic calming measures if any further development of the site were 

proposed.  Planning would also be made aware that Thornton Curtis is not a conservation 

area. 

4. Play Area – At this point Cllr Grainger left the meeting and Cllr Mrs Hargreaves took the 

chair.  The play area committee has not yet been able to be officially formed, although 

several residents have expressed a wish to be on the committee. The hedge was again 

discussed, whether to tidy it up or go ahead with a good cut. It was agreed that to spend 

£900 was not totally viable  and there were various opinions as to what and how much 

needed trimming. It was agreed to consult with the play area committee when it was 

officially formed, also the parish council should have a representative attending the 

committee meeting, Cllr Mrs Spink was proposed and seconded in her absence to be the 

parish council’s representative. 

5. Cllr Grainger then returned and the meeting was closed at 8.50pm 


